FINANCE AND POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING
Lytchett Matravers Parish Council
MINUTES of the Meeting held on 11th February 2013 in the Village School at 7:30 p.m.
PRESENT: Cllrs K Norris, M Colvey, R Miller, I Maitland, J Taylor, and C Wood; and the Parish Clerk (T Watton).   
1. APOLOGIES.  Cllr A Bush.   
2.  Declarations of Pecuniary Interest; and consideration of requests for Special Dispensations under Section 33 of the Localism Act 2011. 
It was noted that as an investment advisor Cllr Maitland may have a pecuniary interest in aspects of the council’s investment policy discussed under item 4 below. He took no part in the discussion of that item.  

3. MINUTES OF THE MEETING on 10th December 2012 were ACCEPTED as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
4.           MATTERS ARISING

Minute 12, 6th June 2011. Security of council papers & records The Parish Clerk commented on potential difficulties regarding availability to take delivery of substantial items such as filing cabinets.  It was agreed that once orders have been placed and a carrier identified it may be possible to liaise with a Cllr regarding meeting the carrier at the Parish Office at the scheduled delivery time.  Cllr Norris reported that at a meeting to review the council records in the Parish Office they were found in good order with less than half a shelf of ledgers to go to the county archive.  Cllr Maitland is supplying bags to the Parish Clerk so that redundant material can be destroyed in his incinerator, to avoid lengthy time spent shredding.  

Minute 6, 8th October 2012 – Council Banking Arrangements: The Parish Clerk reported that he had now reviewed the account opening documents from HSBC. All signatories to the council’s existing accounts will need to sign the forms and also to attend the local branch of HSBC to provide evidence of identity.  Action: Parish Clerk to Liaise with the council’s signatories to progress this. 

Some discussion then took place on the subject of the council’s investment policy and the following Draft Investment Policy was agreed to RECOMMEND to full council:

1. Invest only money which is identified for long-term purposes.  

2. Such monies to be invested in tax and administratively efficient investments.  

3. The Council’s attitude to risk is cautious.  

The following actions were also agreed:

1. Cllr Maitland to circulate to circulate the risk profile questionnaire to each member of the Finance and Policy Committee. Members to complete this and forwarded it to Cllr Norris for attention.   
2. Based on Councillors’ responses to item one above, Cllr Norris to collate a single response to the risk profile questionnaire to RECOMMEND to full council. 
3. Cllr Maitland to send money laundering documents to the Council’s signatories.   
Minutes 8 and 11, 8th October 2012 – Annual return, earmarked funds and year end accounts process. Cllr Norris referred to a paper circulated by Cllr Bush summarising points from a DAPTC Finance Seminar. It was agreed that the Parish Clerk should circulate his comments adding to Cllr Bush’s points and that Cllr Norris would form a Working Group to carry forward the following points: 

· End of year schedule for 2012/13. 

· An additional F&P meeting to specifically review and recommend the Annual Accounts and Annual Return for submission – to reflect the BDO timetable for the end of year process. 
· Fixed Asset Inventory and Statement of Earmarked Reserves at the March 2013 meeting as input to the closing process for the year. 
· Draft format for the Council’s end of year accounts (standard balance sheet and P&L together with the required detailed explanatory notes and/or schedules) – to be discussed at committee level and then approved by Full Council.   
· Reconciliation against the figures shown in the Annual Return. 

· Pam White’s advice the Parish Council of the payroll changes necessitated by HMRC requiring same day payment to employees and advice to HMRC of payment via PAYE.
5.           Receipt of Latest bank reconciliation and accounts for 2012/13 to date. 
The Parish Clerk referred to the working accounts files which had been circulated to all council members prior to the meeting. A copy of the bank reconciliation and accounts summary page is attached at Appendix 1 to these minutes. It was agreed to RECOMMEND the bank reconciliation for acceptance by Full Council. 
6. Annual Review of Risk Register for recommendation to Full Council – email 30/1/13.  
It was agreed to RECOMMEND to Full Council the Risk Register at attached at Appendix 2 to these minutes. 

7. Annual review of schedule of Governance / Internal Controls responsibilities - email 30/1/13.

It was agreed to RECOMMEND to Full Council the schedule as attached at Appendix 3 to these minutes. 

8. Annual review of Standing Orders and Financial Regulations

After a discussion it was agreed to RECOMMEND to Full Council that no changes are made to these at this time.  

9. Complaints procedure – progress update. 

Cllr Wood indicated that she would undertake some “tidying up” and then circulate the document to all Cllrs. The members present agreed to RECOMMEND the Full Council accepts the procedure in its current form.

10. Audit of Village Assets - progress update. 

It was agreed that this would next be reviewed at the Environment & Amenities Cttee meeting on 4th March 2013. 

11. Consideration of quotes for Foxhills – Deans Drove fence / path. 

Since the quotes were not complete, this matter was referred to the next meeting of the Environment & Amenities Cttee meeting on 4th March 2013 to review progress. 

12. Consideration of proposal to establish a Cash Advance policy. 
After a brief discussion it was agreed that such a policy is not required. 

13. Grant application on behalf of Village Fayre. 

Cllr Miller reported that he had received a letter requesting a grant to support the Fayre. Some concern was expressed that currently it is unclear exactly what form the Fayre will take. It was agreed to contact the organisers to advise that the council would be happy to consider a grant upon receipt of a detailed proposal. The deadline for submission of a grant request is 31st March.  
14. Neighbourhood Planning – Update

It is understood that Cllr Bush has submitted the parish boundaries to PDC. Cllr Taylor has extracted all mentions of Lytchett Matravers from the Purbeck Local Plan. 

15.    FINANCE & POLICY RELATED CORRESPONDENCE  
Three pieces of correspondence were referred to:

· Dorset Heathlands Joint development Plan preferred options consultation 1st Feb-28th March 2013. 

· Confirmation from PDC that the tree works proposed for Purbeck Rd under TWA/2012/0182 has been approved by the Tree Officer 

· A letter from the DCC Chief Executive in response to the request for a Safety Survey of Deans Drove, advising that the matter has been referred to a Highways Engineering Manager, Mr A Brown. 

 16.
MATTERS OF INTEREST AND INFORMATION
Cllr Miller advised that he had attended a DAPTC meeting concerned with fast broadband to be rolled out across Dorset. Purbeck is guaranteed a minimum of 2mbs. Cllr Norris will forward the details to Mark Gracey. 

Cllr Taylor advised that DCC have provided some funding for dropped kerbs in the village. 

It was noted that there had recently been a road traffic collision in Huntick Rd which had sadly resulted in a death. 

 There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9:25pm
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